
CENTRALIA RIFLE CLUB and JUNIOR DIVISION
April Monthly Board Meeting 

April 5, 2016

President Daniel Steffen, called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:02 pm. There was a 
quorum present. 

Certifications
Secretary – The minutes for the March Board Meeting were accepted.

Treasurer’s Report – The Treasurer’s Report, showing $18,501.86 in checking and $16,952.63 
in savings, was accepted by the Board.

The following were accepted as members
• Mike (Marshall) Freels • Cecil (Scott) Taylor
• Gerald Cruz • Gregory (Ross)  
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Daniel Steffen P P P P
Donna Baxter P EX P EX
Shirley 
Hendricks
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Jean Falb P P EX EX
Dan Freeman P P EX P
Sue Carmick P P EX EX
Bill Gilmore P P P P
Nathan Reitz P P EX P
Lori Collins P EX P P
Chuck Neely P P P P
Pat Sweeney P P P P
Honorary Board 
Members
Steve Carmick P P EX P
Brad Tarbet EX EX EX P
Lee Hayes EX EX EX EX
Neil Harmon EX

`
EX EX EX

Legend: C=Cancelled     P=Present      A=Absent     EX=Excused Absence

The following motions were passed:
• The board approved a motion to purchase a new computer for the door lock system, not 

to exceed $300.



The meeting was adjourned at 7:47 pm

The next meeting will be held on May 3, 2016.
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NEW MEMBERS THIS MONTH
We welcome the following new members to the club; Marshall Freels, Scott Taylor, Gerald Cruz, 
and Ross McDowell.

The range is open 24/7 except for a few special events.  For example: High School rifle teams 
(November thru February from 3-7), during BME events (scheduled twice a year), and during 
Hunters Education.  Note: Sharing of access codes is grounds for removal from the club.

When a member brings a guest, the guest must complete and sign an Indemnity Agreement. They 
are stored near the sign-in sheet on the small table near the door.

HANDGUN SAFETY 
New members are required to take a “Handgun Safety” course, unless they have evidence of 
prior training.  The class will generally be scheduled every month. There is no cost for the class 
but you must bring your own ammunition.

BACKGROUND CHECKS
Because the club has unsupervised shooting we must ensure members are legal to possess a 
weapon.  An application fee of $25.00 will be charged to all members for a background check.  
The fee will be waived if the applicant has a concealed carry permit.

TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES
• Hunter Safety training.
• Planning continues for a Personal Protection Outside the home training class.
• Soon a course will be offered to train people who wish to become instructors.

SCHEDULE
Check our website calendar for dates and times of planned events. 

BULLSEYE LEAGUE
Bullseye League began Thursday, March 3, at 6:30pm. The Bullseye League continues for 10 to 
12 weeks. This league is great for beginners, as well as, experienced shooters. Total cost is $45. 
Come join the fun! Awards are given out at the end of League play.

BOWLING PIN SHOOT
Wednesday Night Bowling Pin Shoots begin at 7:00 pm. We hold a Bowling Pin Shoot with .22’s 
and when completed we begin another shoot with the higher calibers up to .45’s.  Cost is $10.00 
per week for either session or $15 for both sessions. 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
• There are always opportunities to help; sweep, clean, or take out garbage.



• Each group/person must be responsible for cleaning up after themselves.
• Chuck Neely volunteered to update the reader board.

FUNDRAISER - PATCHES HATS AND T-SHIRTS
Shirley Hendricks has the inventory.
• Small patches for hats and T-shirts are $5.00 
• Hats with small patch are $10.00
• T-Shirts with small patch, are $20.00
• Large Coat Patches $25.00

OLD BUSINESS
BUILDING IMPROVEMENTS
Steve gave an update on the improvements planned for the south side, which includes bullet 
proofing of the ceiling over one bay. Lanes 7-12 will be closed for a few days when the project 
starts.

FRIENDS of NRA FOUNDATION BANQUET

Volunteers are still needed to work on the banquet planning committee, for the September 10th 
banquet. The Friends of NRA Foundation provides much needed and appreciated grant funds for 
specific items requested in grant applications. The Club has submitted four grant applications.

TAXES
The tax question has been resolved. The club is exempt.

STATE RIFLE TOURNAMENT
Several rifle team members are planning to participate in the competition, being held in 

Wenatchee, on May 13th, 14th, and 15th. The participants will be practicing on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 3-6pm until the competition. Steve will provide medals for our participants.

QUICK BOOKS 
Dan suggested the club should considering updating to Quick Books Online or Cloud. The board 
has already approved the expenditure.

EXTERIER LIGHTING
Iverson’s will install the parking lot lighting.

NEW BUSINESS
BUILDING IMPROVEMENTS
Daniel and Steve are meeting with the bank regarding a loan for the bays.

DOOR LOCK SYSTEM
The board approved a motion to purchase a new computer for the door lock system, not to 



exceed $300.
  


